Vojta
I live in the Kenny’s house (formally known as Fearon’s, since all houses have both colloquial and formal names), where I share a room with another boy from my year. He, and everyone else I’ve talked with, has been very welcoming and most helpful with introducing me to all the new routines, since I had to arrive a few days late.
I chose to study Further Maths, Physics and Geography. In Further Maths I was at first surprised with their usage of calculus, but after I’ve improved my knowledge of integration, the 14 weekly hours of Maths have become the lessons I look forward to the most. The number of Pupils in a single class is around fifteen, so there is enough space for the teacher to give me further problems had I finished early and subsequently discuss more difficult concepts in areas such as projective geometry.
All classrooms are well equipped, so we get to do at least one Physics experiment a week. We have already experimentally derived the relation for the moment of inertia of a compound pendulum or even measured the wavelength of a laser using a fine diffraction grating.
Great part of my time here is spent doing sports. I was very happy to find out that a lot of the people here are very keen on running, although that might be a bit biased with me being placed in quite possibly the only house with its own running club. Other than cross country running, I’ve taken up rowing and swimming. They have all been a great experience and even though I’ve never sat in a rowing boat before, nor am I a particularly strong swimmer, I’ve always been encouraged and pushed to improve.
An important part of the school's sports culture is Winkies, a special variant of football mixed with rugby and other sports, played only in Winchester. We’ve gotten to witness the biggest Winkies event of the year, XVs, where the Commoners and Old Tutors Houses both build a team, write anthems, decorate the Flint Court with their zephyrs, tease each other and finally battle it out on the field. Given that the Commoners' captain was a ‘Kennyite’, the atmosphere in the house (and all around the campus) was intense, with lots of facepaint and chanting included and the subsequent discussion going on for days. 


I’ve always had a great time at the astronomy society, with its interesting lectures and the option to use the school’s observatory, even though its presence in the always cloudy English weather might seem a bit unjustified.
Lastly, I would like to mention that the food here is great, and I don’t say that just because I have been bribed with the desserts. The only thing that puzzles me is the notion of eating beans for breakfast.
I can’t wait for what the second half has to bring and I am so glad that I get to spend the time here.

